

Building tomorrow, leading the way. Aqueduct Primary Academy Castlefields Way Aqueduct, Telford, TF4 3RP



01952 984980



admin@aqueductprimary.org



Headteacher: Mrs T Lockley Deputy Headteacher: Mrs J Clarke Assistant Headteacher: Mr A Palin

Friday 4th July 2025

STAFF UPADTES

Dear Parents/Carers,

With the end of the school year fast approaching, we wanted to update you with some staffing news for the next academic year.

Many of you are already aware that Mrs Clarke will be leaving Aqueduct Primary Academy at the end of the Summer Term. We would like to once again take this opportunity to thank Mrs Clarke who will be hugely missed by children, parents and staff at Aqueduct.

The end of the summer term will also see Mrs Seddon leaving our school ready to start her new role at Muxton Primary School in September. Mrs Seddon has worked hard in Class 8 with Year 5 students this year. We will also be saying goodbye to Mrs Costello at the end of the term as she returns to work for the NHS. Mrs Costello has been a fabulous teaching assistant within Key Stage 1 for two years and we know she has been a huge support to many students. Our lovely midday supervisor Miss Cheris will also be leaving our school. It has been lovely to have Miss Cheris here to cover our lunchtimes. We know you would all like to join us in thanking Mrs Clarke, Mrs Seddon, Mrs Costello & Miss Cheris for all of their contributions to Aqueduct Primary Academy!

We would also like to introduce Mr Greatholder who will be joining us from Norton Canes Academy in September. Mr Greatholder will be taking on the role of joint Assistant Head alongside Mr Palin and will also be joining the Key Stage 1 teaching team. Mr Greatholder has already spent some time at Aqueduct getting to know the school and children and we are looking forward to welcoming him in September. We are also looking forward to the return of Mrs Jones and Miss Bates who will be returning to school from their maternity leave.

As always, we will be working hard to ensure all children have a smooth transition into their new classes for next year. Children will have the chance to meet their new teachers and spend some time in their new classrooms on Monday 7^{th} July.

With kind regards,

Aqueduct Primary Academy





Positivity







Learning

Happiness

